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A landowner group is concerned that an energy company’s drilling plans will jeopardize an aquifer near Markerville. 

Butte Action Committee secretary Judy Winter said while other wells have been drilled in the area, Calgary-based Intrepid Energy Corp. will drill directly into an aquifer about four km southeast of the village. 

“There have been others wells drilled in the area, but they have not been drilled through the aquifer,” said Winter. The committee wants Intrepid to use directional drilling to avoid the aquifer. 

Intrepid has applied to Alberta’s Energy and Utilities Board for licences to drill three sweet gas wells that will not include any hydrogen sulphide. A public hearing is set to begin at Red Deer’s Capri Hotel and Convention Centre on Wednesday at 9 a.m. 

The committee is also concerned that the wells and related pipelines and a compressor will be located too close to a flood plain. 

The group, which has 60 to 80 members, is also disappointed that Intrepid turned down a request to present their plans for the area with its members. 

Bernie Goruk, Intrepid senior vice-president of engineering and operations, said the company notified those within about 1.6 km who may be potentially affected by the well, which is well beyond the 200-metre range outlined in EUB regulations. 

Goruk questions how the company could deal with the issues raised by group members who would not be affected by the project. 

The company was willing to sit in on a forum that included other energy companies active in the area, but nothing came of that. 

The company is primarily focused on drilling a single well and the other two may follow later. The water-bearing, sand and gravel-filled soils the well will go through are similar to areas that have already been drilled less than one km away. 

Steel pipe and cementing will ensure that water sources are not damaged. 

“It’s the same process as if you’re drilling a water well,” he said, adding a water well drilling expert will be overseeing the operation. 

The land to be drilled is not on any flood or fringe plains identified on maps. “The land we’re on is farmland.” 

Winter said despite the company’s assurances, the risk to the aquifer is too high. 

“We know things break down and things fail. And things fail when you least want them to. 

“We’re trying to be reasonable. We’re not trying to put (Intrepid) into any financial hardship.” 

Don Bester, of the Pine Lake Surface Rights Action Group, also feels the well is in the wrong spot. 

He believes the site is on a flood plain and said it is time the EUB stopped all oil and gas development in those kinds of areas. 
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